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Description
In most cases, obstetric anesthesiologists provide pain

management for both complicated and uncomplicated
pregnancies as consultants to obstetricians. Anesthesia for
cesarean sections and pain management during vaginal
deliveries may be the primary responsibilities of an obstetric
anesthesiologist; However, it is now possible to use anesthesia
for both fetal and maternal procedures.

Circumcision, external cephalic version (ECV), postpartum
bilateral tubal ligation (BTL), and dilation and evacuation (D and
E) are all maternal-specific procedures. Ex-utero intrapartum
treatment (EXIT) and fetoscopic laser photocoagulation are two
procedures that are specific to the fetus. However, management
of labor analgesia and anesthesia for a cesarean section make up
the majority of the care that anesthesiologists provide on the
majority of labor and delivery units.

Simpson was one of many doctors who were concerned that
anesthetic drugs could cross the placenta and harm the
newborn. Their concern was supported by the available
information. Prior to the discovery of oxygen and carbon
dioxide, the idea that gases cross the placenta was first
proposed. John Mayow, an English physiologist, proposed in the
16th century that the mother's "nitro-aerial" particles provide
the fetus with nutrition. Physiologists had evidence to back up
their claims by 1847.The benefit of clinical experience was
greater. John Snow smelled ether on the breath of neonates
born to mothers who had been given ether and observed
depressed neonatal breathing and motor activity. He proposed
in a previous paper that anesthetic gases cross the placenta.
Despite this, proponents of obstetric anesthesia ruled out the
possibility. For instance, in order to determine whether
additional scopolamine is required, Harvard gives pregnant
women a "memory test."But as other doctors used the method,
they changed it. During labor, some individuals administered
greater opioid doses, including 40 or 50 mg of morphine. Others
provided additional medications, such as pentobarbital in the
amount of 600 milligrams during labor and inhalation agents for
delivery. Some doctors claimed that the infants had not been
harmed by the large doses they had given to their patients. They

probably told the truth, but this likelihood says more about their
observational skills than it does about the method's safety.

Postcesarean Delivery Pain and Analgesia
The SOAP Research Committee defined serious obstetric

anesthesia complications that should be tracked in the SCORE
Project as: Epidural abscess or meningitis, epidural hematoma,
serious neurologic injury (any central nervous system or
peripheral injury requiring neuroimaging or a consultation),
aspiration (documented radiologic findings consistent with
clinical event), failed intubation, high neuraxial block
(necessitating intubation or conversion to general anesthesia),
respiratory arrest in labor and delivery, and maternal death
(whether or not caused by anesthesia).The Wake Forest
University School of Medicine's Section on Obstetric Anesthesia
was chosen as the primary sponsoring institution and central
data repository. The institutional participation criteria and study
objectives were sent via email to the entire SOAP membership
to recruit reporting centers following legal and institutional
review board approval, which also included a waiver of informed
consent. Only institutions with quality assurance programs that
were able to reliably capture information on delivery statistics,
anesthesia usage, serious complications, and specific details for
each complication were eligible to participate in the SCORE
Project.

Thirty institutions took part in the study; however, enrollment
was open and institutions could sign up at any time during the
study if they met the enrollment and reporting requirements. In
accordance with local requirements of the Institutional Review
Board, each institution gave their approval. Using a standardized
clinical data reporting form and complication description forms
(CDFs) tailored to each complication, data were faxed quarterly
to Wake Forest University's central repository via each
participating institution's quality assurance program. Patients
diagnosed with a postdural puncture headache, epidural blood
patches (EBPs), repeat EBP, and the number of serious
complications as defined by SCORE were all included in the
clinical data reporting form, as were the dates covered in the
report, the number and mode of deliveries during the time
period, the anesthesia technique used, and failed regional
anesthesia that necessitated an alternate technique for cesarean
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delivery. Variable numbers of forms were faxed each quarter:
When there were no significant complications during the
reporting quarter, the only form faxed was the clinical data
reporting form. Otherwise, a single CDF with information
specific to each complication was faxed for each serious
complication reported during the quarter. A high neuraxial block
CDF, for instance, included data on the location of the event, the
timing of symptom onset in relation to the administration of
neuraxial anesthetic, patient risk factors, the kind of anesthetic
used, the methods used to administer it, the drugs used, and the
outcome. The faxed forms contained only information about
deidentified patients.

Effects of Anesthesia on the Newborn
All sizes of delivery services saw an increase in the percentage

of women who received regional anesthesia for their cesarean
births. In each stratum, the use of epidural anesthesia nearly
doubled, and in the smallest services, the use of spinal
anesthesia increased. In the largest services, the use of general
anesthesia decreased from 35% in 1981 to 12% in 1992, while in
the smallest services, it decreased from 46% to 22%.

Personnel administering anesthesia for a c-section birth. For
cesarean sections, obstetricians no longer provide their own
anesthesia.96% of cesarean section anesthetics were

administered by an anesthesiologist, medically directed CRNA,
or resident in the largest units; however, only 41% of
anesthesiologists were present in the smallest units. In stratum
III hospitals, 59% of cesarean section anesthetics were
administered by CRNAs without medical guidance. The
percentage of CRNAs who work for themselves and provide
anesthesia for cesarean sections by region of the country.
Anesthesiologists were more likely to work in hospitals on the
east and west coasts than in the middle of the country.

The expression and severity of pain following a cesarean
section vary widely. By identifying the patients most at risk for
severe pain and debilitation, the ability to predict the severity
and chronicity of postcesarean delivery pain has the potential to
personalize anesthetic care. Psychophysical and psychometric
profiling have recently received a lot of attention. With 40% of
the variance in postoperative pain and opioid use, expected
postoperative pain, baseline anxiety, and baseline fear of pain
are independent predictors of increased postoperative opioid
use. Pan and covalidated a questionnaire with three questions
that predicted pain following a cesarean section; in a
subsequent study, the questionnaire was used in conjunction
with a customized analgesia regimen for women at high risk for
severe postpartum pain. Individualized pain management
strategies in obstetrics can only be developed through work like
this.
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